[bookmark: _GoBack]MINUTES OF THE REGULAR MEETING OF THE
BOARD OF EDUCATION OF THE METROPOLITAN
SCHOOL DISTRICT OF WABASH COUNTY
 
    	A meeting of the Board of Education (the "Board") of the Metropolitan School District of Wabash County, Indiana ("School District"), was held at Central Office Administration Building, 204 N. 300 W., Wabash, IN, on October 14, 2014 at 6:00 p.m. (EST), pursuant to notice duly given to all members in accordance with I.C. 20-26-4-1, I.C. 20-26-4-3, I.C. 5-14-1.5 and the rules of the Board.
                		
[bookmark: h.gjdgxs]    	President, Matt Driscoll, who presided, called the meeting to order. Dr. Sandra Weaver and Dr. Brian Dawson were also present. On call of the roll, the members of the Board were shown to be present as follows: John Gouveia, Troy Baer, and Kevin Bowman. Absent was Ryan Rosen. Also present were Melissa Brisco, and Todd Dazey. Cheryl Roser took the minutes.  
 
        	The pledge to the flag was recited. 	

    	Future Board meetings are scheduled for October 28, 2014 at 6:00 p.m., November 11, 2014 at 6:00 p.m., and November 25, 2014 at 6:00 p.m., all at the Administration Building.    

	Public Input:

	Todd Dazey reported that there had been a debate with all four candidates running for school board, which was held at Bachelor Creek Church, the previous week. 

	Public Recognition: 

	There was no public recognition. 

             Minutes of the Tuesday, September 23, 2014 Regular Meeting were approved upon a motion made by Kevin Bowman, a second by Troy Baer, and unanimously carried. 

    	Claims were approved upon a motion made by John Gouveia, a second by Troy Baer, and unanimously carried.
 
    	Payroll was approved upon a motion made by Kevin Bowman, a second by John Gouveia, and unanimously carried. 

	Personnel Recommendations:
 
 	The recommendation to approve the resignation of Darcia Watson, Special Education Teacher, WMAP, effective September 25, 2014; Megan Stier, Paraprofessional, WMAP, effective October 23, 2014; David Rogers, Custodian, Southwood Jr/Sr High School, effective immediately were approved upon a motion made by John Gouveia, a second by Kevin Bowman, and unanimously carried. 

The recommendation to approve the employment of Kelly Kerr, Paraprofessional, WMAP, effective October 9, 2014; Regina Shellenbarger, Paraprofessional, effective October 1, 2014; Ruth Music, Paraprofessional, WMAP, effective October 7, 2014; Melissa Young, Paraprofessional, effective October 1, 2014 were approved upon a motion made by John Gouveia, a second by Kevin Bowman, and unanimously carried. 

	The recommendation to approve the academic leave of Robin Klare, which is to begin January 5, 2015 for the entire semester, and returning fall of 2015 was approved upon a motion made by John Gouveia, a second by Kevin Bowman, and unanimously carried. 

	The recommendation to approve the winter coaches for Southwood Jr/Sr High School all for the 2014-15 season for John Burrus, Boys Varsity Basketball; Christian Perry, Assistant boys basketball Volunteer; Jim Hogan, Boys JV Basketball; Collin Houston, Boys “C” Team Basketball; Devin Dale, Boys “C” Team Basketball; Chad West, Boys 8th Grade Basketball; Dallas Duggan, Girls Varsity Basketball; Brad Wright, Girls “C” Team Basketball; Heather Hyden, Girls JV Basketball; Larry Vaughn, Girls Varsity Assistant Volunteer; Danielle Darnell, Girls 8th Grade Basketball; Mandy Dale, Girls 7th Grade Basketball; Cary Hammel, Varsity Wrestling; Josh Higgins, Assistant Wrestling; Jeremy Sweet, Assistant Wrestling; Bill Sickafuss, Assistant Wrestling Volunteer were approved upon a motion made by Jon Gouveia, a second by Kevin Bowman, and unanimously carried.   

[bookmark: h.30j0zll]	The recommendation to approve the conference request of Sandra Boone, Beth Whitesel, Paige Linger, and Nikki Holms, Nurses, to attend the Indiana Association of School Nurses State Conference, November 6-7, 2014 in Indianapolis, IN; Sandy Gutzwiller, Teacher, Southwood Jr/Sr High School, to attend the IFLTA Conference, November 6-7, 2014 in Indianapolis, IN; Ann Higgins, Director, WMAP, to attend the PATINS State Conference 2014, November 18-19, 2014 in Indianapolis, IN; Patrick Hopkins, Northfield Basketball Coach and Teacher, to attend the Nike Championship Basketball Clinics/Coaches Clinics, October 10-12, 2014 in Cleveland, OH; Gary Norman, Northfield Wrestling Coach and Teacher, to attend the Wrestling Coaches Annual Fall Meeting, October 9-10, 2014 at Warren Central High School; Tammy Farlow, Teacher, Southwood Jr/Sr High School, to attend the National Council of Teachers of Mathematics Regional Conference, October 29-31, 2014 in Indianapolis, IN; Roger Boone, Guidance Counselor, Southwood Jr/Sr High School, to attend the Master Schedule Builder Workshop, November 4-5, 2014 in Indianapolis, IN; Karlan Varner, Teacher, Southwood Jr/Sr High School, to attend the National Council of Teachers of Mathematics Regional conference, October 29-31, 2014 in Indianapolis, IN; Pama Poe, Teacher, WMAP, to attend the AER 2014 Conference, November 20-21, 2014 at McCormick’s Creek State Park; Brian Miller, Director of IT, to attend the HECC Conference, November 13-14, 2014 in Indianapolis, IN; Lizzy Curtis, WMAP, to attend the PEAK Autism Conference, November 13-14, 2014 in Indianapolis, IN were approved upon a motion made by Troy Baer, a second by Kevin Bowman, and unanimously carried. 

  	Heartland Career Center Report:

	Matt Driscoll reported on the September 17, 2014 meeting where approval was given to offer the Adult Evening Classes again this year. The Community Foundation Grant was approved. Current enrollment for the year is 495 students. 

	The next meeting will be October 22, 2014 at 5:30 p.m.   

     	Superintendent’s Report:
 
    	Dr. Weaver and Melissa Brisco together reported on our first eLearning day, which was September 30, 2014. Students were assigned their work to be completed at home and teachers were available to answer questions. 

	Staff met at Northfield at 8:00 a.m. for the second part of the H.E.A.R.T. program training as well as Bullying training and training on policy and procedures for testing that is required by the IDOE. After the morning training, staff were given time to get lunch and then they returned to their buildings to answer any questions students may have on assignments. They also were meeting to discuss PLC, ISTEP changes, and grade level planning. 


	The next eLearning day will be November 5, 2014 so planning has begun for that day. Discussion will be on where addition support will be needed. 

	Dr. Weaver told that the district will be featured in the magazine, District Administration. They will be mapping the districts journey with eLearning. Dr. Weaver also, will be representing the district at the SETDA’s 2014 Leadership Summit: Leading and Learning in the Digital Age.  

	IAPSS has asked her to join the Apple Leadership Institute in Chicago in February with 16 superintendents from Indiana.  

	New Business:

	The recommendation to approve the field trip for Southwood’s FFA to the National FFA Convention, October 30-November 1, 2014 in Louisville, KY was approved upon a motion made by John Gouveia, a second by Kevin Bowman, and unanimously carried. 

	The recommendation to approve the field trip for Northfield Choir to Chicago, IL, October 17-19, 2014 was approved upon a motion made by John Gouveia, a second by Troy Baer, and unanimously carried. 

	The recommendation to approve the field trip for Southwood Elementary 6th grade to Chicago, IL, March 19, 2015 was approved upon a motion made by John Gouveia, a second by Troy Baer, and unanimously carried. 

	The recommendation to approve the update to the WMAP Paraprofessional Wage and Wage Related Fringe Benefits was approved upon a motion made by John Gouveia, a second by Kevin Bowman, and unanimously carried.

	Upon a motion made by Kevin Bowman, a second by Troy Baer, the public hearing for the Rainy Day Fund was opened. After clarification of the fund and it’s purpose, no other questions were asked and Kevin Bowman made a motion to close the meeting, Troy Baer seconded it, and it was unanimously carried to close the meeting. 
	
[bookmark: h.1fob9te][bookmark: h.3znysh7]           	There being no further business to come before the Board, the meeting adjourned at 6:55 p.m.
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